
DUAL ENROLLMENT FRAMEWORK TASK FORCE  

Minutes  

 

Wednesday, February 19, 2020 2:45 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Claiborne Building 

BoR Conference Room 

1201 N. Third St. 

Baton Rouge, LA 70802 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL  

Dr. Kim Hunter Reed called the meeting to order at 2:46 p.m., Wednesday, February 19, 2020, in the 

Board of Regents Conference Room at the Claiborne Building, Baton Rouge, LA. The roll was taken, and 

a quorum was established.  

Members Present  Affiliation  

Mr. Richard Hartley Office of the Governor  

Dr. Kim Hunter Reed Board of Regents 

Mr. Ken Bradford Department of Education  

Ms. Doris Voitier State Board of Elementary and Secondary Education 

Dr. Janet Pope Louisiana School Boards Association  

Mr. Mike Faulk  Louisiana Association of Superintendents  

Mr. Tommy Byler Louisiana Association of Principals 

Ms. Amanda Duplantier (designee) Louisiana School Counselor Association  

Dr. Jeannine Kahn  College and Career Readiness Commission  

Mr. Keith Leger (designee) Stand for Children  

Mr. Barry Erwin Council for a Better Louisiana  

Ms. Linda Johnson Louisiana Association of Public Charter Schools  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Dr. Kim Hunter Reed asked for a motion that the minutes from the January 6, 2020 meeting be 

approved. On the motion of Ms. Doris Voitier, seconded by Ms. Linda Johnson, the Task Force 

approved the minutes. 
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PUBLIC COMMENTS 

No public comments were provided. 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF INTERIM REPORT 

Dr. Reed invited Task Force members to share their comments, suggested edits, and observations 

concerning the interim report. There was lengthy discussion regarding the impact that dual enrollment 

(DE) would have on students taking the Advanced Placement (AP) exam as well as the topic of transition 

courses. Mr. Mike Faulk posed the question as to what states use transition courses and whether they are 

successful. Mr. Adam Lowe, Education Strategy Group (ESG), responded that the SREB has a number of 

initiatives. He stated that those colleges are working with the high schools to make sure transition classes 

are aligned with college courses so that the student may earn college credit. Dr. Reed noted that the Task 

Force should dive deeper into this topic and flag it on its 2020 plan. Dr. Reed informed the Task Force 

that there is a $5.5 million dedication in the proposed budget for DE, with $3.5 million for the Innovative 

Equity Grant and $2 million for the expansion of the LCTCS mobile laboratories to deliver college 

courses specifically in areas unable to deliver advanced STEM and CTE courses.  Mr. Faulk suggested 

that a future step should be to revisit the requirements for DE that were changed two years ago. Dr. 

Jeannine Kahn informed the Task Force that the College & Career Readiness Commission is to meet in 

March and Dr. Reed will walk through the report with this Commission as well. Dr. Reed gave immense 

thanks to everyone who has participated in this charge and it was with a joint acclamation that the Interim 

Task Force Report was received, with edits, then forwarded to the Task Force, Governor’s office, and 

Legislature upon completion. 
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DISCUSSION OF PROPOSED TASK FORCE PRIORITIES FOR 2020 

Dr. Reed introduced Mr. Lowe, ESG, to discuss the proposed priorities of the Task Force for 2020. Mr. 

Lowe reviewed emerging topics to be considered in the future, such as funding, accountability systems, 

and teacher development. The topic of communication was discussed at length as well the need to have all 

information concerning DE parent meetings, training for teachers and counselors, etc. in one central 

location. Dr. Reed stated that the list of emerging topics discussed will be distributed to the Task Force 

with a set deadline for members to submit additional suggestions. When discussing future meetings, Dr. 

Reed suggested that the Task Force convene after the legislative session and indicated that a Doodle poll 

will circulate to collect everyone’s choice of day and time.   

OTHER BUSINESS AND ADJOURNMENT  

Dr. Reed invited Ms. Patricia Felder, Executive Director for Career and Technical Education at LCTCS, 

to provide a brief update to the Task Force concerning the Perkins V plan. Ms. Felder provided a one-

page document detailing the process for plan development. Perkins V provides support funds to support 

DE with the funding split between postsecondary and secondary eligible recipients.  

The meeting was adjourned at 5:03 p.m. 

 

ATTENDEES & GUESTS  

Name Affiliation  

Kathleen Lopiparp Ascension Parish Schools 

Jackson Wright Governor’s Office 

Sandra Cormier LSUE 

Debora Bury BPCC 
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Taylor David BRCC 

Burke Jones BRCC 

Patricia Hutchinson USU 

Jessica Vallelugo LDOE 

Jerinda Hornbeak LDOE 

Caronda Bean SLCC 

Meredith McGovern LDOE 

Phoebe Rouse LSU 

David Lafargue BoR 

Tramelle Howard Education Trust 

Stephanie Smith SOWELA TCC 

John Hamlin LSUE 

Ana Caldwell Bard College 

Camilla Smith Russ  Southern University 

Tia Mills LAE 

  

  

  

 


